
SAN JOAQUIN COUNTY 
PUBLIC NOTICE- 30-DAY PUBLIC REVIEW & PUBLIC HEARING 

DRAFT 2022-23 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN 
 
The County of San Joaquin has prepared a draft of the 2022-2023 Annual Action 
Plan, the which represents the third program year of the County’s Consolidated Plan 
(July 1, 2022-June 30, 2023).  The Annual Action Plan details specific projects to be 
funded with U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) funding 
allocated to San Joaquin County and the cities of Escalon, Lathrop, Manteca, Ripon, 
and Tracy who participate in the ‘Urban County’.  The projects detailed in the draft 
plan are to be funded with 2022-2023 allocations that are estimated to be: 
$2,814,679 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), $1,157,748 HOME 
Investment Partnership Program (HOME), and $235,522 Emergency Shelter Grant 
(ESG) funds and will address housing and non-housing community development 
needs identified in the County’s 2020-2025 Consolidated Plan.  These figures are 
only estimates as the County has not received their final allocation from HUD.  In 
addition to the annual allocations received for these Programs, the County will also 
be including Program Income (PI) funds for the following: Up to $800,000 in CDBG 
PI and up to $1 million in HOME PI. 
 
The draft plan is available for public review through the Internet at 
https://www.sjgov.org/department/hcs/departments/neighborhood-preservation, 
beginning April 1, 2022 until April 30, 2022.  Interested citizens are encouraged to 
review and provide comments during this 30-day period to Chris Becerra via email 
at cbecerra@sjgov.org.  
 
A public hearing will be held at the Board of Supervisors meeting in the Board 
Chambers on the sixth floor of the County Administration Building, 44 N. San 
Joaquin Street, Stockton, CA on May 3, 2022 at 9:00 AM to solicit any additional 
public comments regarding the information and projects identified in this Plan.  
Should you have any questions or comments concerning these items, please call 
the Neighborhood Preservation Division at (209) 468-3157 or (209) 468-3146.  
 
The County of San Joaquin promotes fair housing and makes all its programs 
available to low- and moderate-income families regardless of age, race, color, 
religion, sex, national origin, sexual orientation, marital status, or handicap. 
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